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Welcome to Week 4 Term 1, 2019 

Monday 25th February 2019 
 

Last week was busy! We had class meetings, 
School Board and our school Parents and 
Community (P&C) Annual General Meeting. At 

the P&C meeting all office bearers stood down. 
Over the last year they have done a 

tremendous job of fundraising for projects 
such as the playground as well as hosting fun 
events like the disco and the movie night.  

Thank you to our Executive Team for all their 
wonderful work. However in the AGM no one 

nominated for President, Secretary and 
Treasurer. If these position cannot be filled in 
the next formal P&C Meeting then the P&C 

may not continue for the year, more 
importantly the P&C need more members to 

attend so that it can function to best serve our 
students.  
 

The P&C involves two meetings a term and 
supporting at key events linked to either the 

canteen sub-committee or the fundraising sub-
committee and supporting the school such as 
through nominations for Children Crossing 

Guards.  
 

The school will be hosting an information 
session at 2pm on Friday 8th in the staffroom. 

We encourage anyone who is interested to 
attend that session to get a better 
understanding of what the P&C can do for our 

school community.  
 

Lastly, please remember that next week is a 
Public Holiday on the Monday. We will see you 
all back on Tuesday the 5th.  

 
Kind regards, 

 
David Paine 

 

Science 
Last week the Baldivis Gardens scientists 

participated in a range of exciting 
experiments. Pre-Primary students 
investigated how to make colourful shadows 

using sunlight. Our Year Threes created simple 
circuits to demonstrate how electricity can be 

a heat source. Year Fives investigates the role 
of body fat as an insulator on animals in polar 
environments and our Year Sixes worked in 

groups to design and conduct their own 
experiments about variables that affect 

dissolving. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Music News 
To our Junior and Senior Choirs and 

instrumental groups THANK YOU! We have had 
a fantastic start to the year. I have set up 
groups on Connect four our choirs and our 

instrumental students. Parents and students, if 
you are not on Connect or you are having 

difficulty logging in, please see David Batt as 
soon as possible as there is a lot of vital 

information that you may miss out on from 
either myself or our instrumental teachers. 
 

Our Year Two students have been composing 
some short pieces using our xylophones last 

week.  
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This week… 
 
Icy Poles 

Icy poles are back. Year 6s are selling icy 
poles out of the canteen at Recess on every 

Wednesday. Icy poles will be a dollar each 
with profit going towards the Year 6 Camp.  
 

Choir 
Junior Choir (Years 1 -3) is on Wednesday at 

7:45am in the Music Room. Senior Choir 
(Years 4-6) will be at the same time on a 
Thursday in the music room.  

 
Coffee Van 

No coffee van this Thursday they will be back 
on the 7th March.  
 

Subway 
The school is running a fundraiser with 

Subway to reduce costs of excursions 
throughout the year. Students will be able to 
order their lunch for Friday 8th March for $6 

this will get you a 6 inch sub and a drink. 
Order forms will come out soon and are due 

back Tuesday 5th March.  
Student Leadership 

Well done to all the Year 6s who spoke at our 
recent elections. After the count our student 
leadership group for 2019 are; 
 

Head Girl – Keira Speed   Head Boy – Jasper 

Lothian 

Councillors; Lilly Olszewski, McKenna Bartle, 

Julius Reti-Hotu, Hope Tucker 

Faction Captains- Red: Breez Manu and Phillip 

Bann; Gold: Tia Johnston and Hunter O’Riley; Blue: 

Isabel Fortuna and Grace Fender; Green: Sabreen 

Randhawa and Madison Knight. 
 

 

Coolong Gardens 
 
Coolong Gardens is Defence Housing 

Australia’s newest land development situated 
in Baldivis and within our catchment. Only 22 

lots are for sale. If interested please go to 
https://www.coolonggardens.com.au. 
 
 
 

https://www.coolonggardens.com.au/

